
 
 

 

 

 

                Prayer Letter – January 2024 
 

Dear Praying Friends,  
 

Thank you for the cards and generous gifts that you sent to us during this 

Christmas season.  All of your kindness to us is greatly appreciated.   
 

On the last day of January, the Lord willing, I will be traveling to 

Cordoba, Argentina to visit our missionary, David Owens, his wife 

Hannah and his three girls; Igrid, Zoey and Eloise.  Please join us in  

praying that the Lord will help us to make a good connection with David 

and his family, as well as with the members of the New Hope Baptist 

Church.   
 

 WHY AM I GOING TO CORDOBA, ARGENTINA?  
There are four reasons why I visit our missionaries on the field..  First, as 

field director, it is my job to provide the missionary with a 

CONFIRMATION that he is on track and doing the job that he was 

commissioned to do.  He needs someone who can come in and conduct 

an up close and personal evaluation of his ministry; someone who has 

already faced some of the same challenges that he is facing: someone 

who can be a viable and reliable witness of the great work that the Lord 

is doing through his ministry.  My job is to confirm to the missionary, to 

the mission and to the supporting churches that the missionary is on 

task.  Secondly, as field director, I provide the missionary with 

COUNSEL AND CORRECTION as needed.  My job is to assist the 

pastor and sending church in helping to keep the missionary on track; on 

the right road; and headed in the right direction.  Thirdly, as field 

director, I provide the missionary with the CONVICTION that we are 

available to serve and help him to do the work that the Lord has called 

him to.   The missionary needs to know that he is not alone.  As field 

director, I have been able to help by teaching seminary classes, preaching 

conferences, and being involved in the day-to-day activities of our 

missionaries.  Fourthly, as field director I have the responsibility of 

CHALLENGING others about the opportunities to serve in Spanish-

speaking South America.  For the last five years, as I traveled throughout 

South America, I have been compiling information concerning the need for more missionaries on 

the field.  I would like to share this information with your church and challenge your people to 

pray to the Lord of the Harvest that He would send more laborers into the field.  If the Lord so 

directs, you may contact me to schedule a meeting by calling or texting me at 470-332-7168. Or 

you may contact me through my email: bruceberry@juno.com/  

In Christ,                                                            SENDING CHURCH: 

                                                                          Calvary Baptist Church 

                                                                P.O. Box 565 – Hampton, GA. 30228   

Bruce Berry                          CONTACT INFO: 470-332-7168 –   bruceberry@mwbm.org/              
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